
Dear Families,

Next week
Here is what you need to know about next week:

On Wednesday 2nd April there will be an Easter assembly in the
afternoon. Rev Sandra from St Mildred’s and St James’ Churches will be
joining us.

On Thursday 3rd April the Governing Board are interviewing for the
next substantive head of Queensgate. I would like the candidates and
panel to see all Queensgate children at their smartest, so full school
uniform or official PE uniform if they have a PE lesson that day.
Mr Chubb will let you know who has been appointed after the Easter
break.

Friday 4th April will be my last day as headteacher of Queensgate.
There are a few events that day. We will start the day with an
Attendance Assembly celebrating the children who have 98% (Bronze
Award), 99% (Silver Award) and 100% this term (Gold Award).
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There will be a Bunny Hop fundraiser that the PTFA will be running. The children will
be running, hopping, skipping or jumping around the field. Please send the children
with a donation of £1 for this.

In addition, and as part of my gifts to Queensgate, I have hired two inflatables to go on
the field next Friday, which the children will be timetabled to go on. Please could you
send the children in sport/PE clothes (either their PE kit or joggers and sweatshirt of
their choice). It must be suitable for running!

Signing off!

It is fifteen years since I was interviewed for my role as headteacher of Queensgate,
having completed two previous headships on the mainland. What a journey it has been!
Bringing two schools together; moving to a new site; having a new building; four good
Ofsted’s in a row to name but a few of the highlights.

It has been such a privilege to be part of the Queensgate community. The staff are a
highly skilled and experienced team who deliver fabulous learning opportunities every
day. I have been very fortunate to have a strong Governing Board to support and
challenge me. As you well know the children of Queensgate are delightful, hardworking
and fun! I would also like to thank you all for your support over the years. You, the
Queensgate community have been a pleasure to work with!

I know I am leaving you all in very capable hands as Mr Chubb, Mrs Grant and             
Mr Tilling take up the reigns for the summer term. I will, of course, watch with keen
interest from my new role as School Improvement Leader for the Isle of Wight.



Queensgate Out & About

The Year 4 Out and About team sketched Bembridge Windmill then set off on a hike to
Whitecliff Bay. The children practised using compasses to follow a route on their maps.
They were great at navigating their way to the beach on tricky undulating terrain. When
they got down to the bay, they enjoyed a biscuit and a bit of time to chill, before
embarking on the steep walk back. The children wore pedometers to count their steps
and see the distance they’d walked, totalling over 4,000 steps each and just over 3km!
Well done team.

On Tuesday morning, Mrs Muncaster’s class visited Monkey Haven, as one of their Out
and About sessions. The children had fun learning about different mini-beasts as well as
exploring the Haven. They had the opportunity to meet (and handle) a Royal Python, an
African Sun Beetle and a Burmese Millipede. The children were very brave! They learnt
about the differences between monkeys and gibbons (gibbons are part of the ape family
and don’t have tails) and enjoyed reading the information boards to find out what they
like to eat. 
 
“I saw some owls and monkeys. I stroked a snake. I held a millipede and it crawled up
my arm! The sun beetle ticked me. My favourite was the sun beetle. It likes to eat
leaves.” Ellisa 
 
“My favourite bit was seeing the monkeys. The noisy gibbons were so funny. I stroked a
snake. It felt warm!” Elliot
 
“The snake was my favourite because it was so scaly! I liked the noisy gibbons. They
were making loud noises and swinging around.” Luna



Queensgate Out & About
A huge congratulations to our Year 3 and Year 5 swimmers. We had a super final week
of swimming lessons, with our Year 3 children taking part in water safety sessions and
our Year 5s completing their final swimming assessments. All of the children ended
their sessions on a high with some ‘fun time’, jumping in, diving for sinkers and racing
on the big floats! 

Out and About
Please send your child to school wearing warm, old play-clothes and bring wellies
(extra socks), and waterproof coat. We will be going out whatever the weather so
please ensure your child is dressed appropriately. Many thanks in advance for your
support.

Tuesday 1st April am- 
Reception 
Osborne House
All of Reception 
*Please wear uniform and comfy school shoes or trainers for walking. 

Wednesday 2nd April am- 
Year 4
Parkhurst Forest
Arlo, Max, Mia, Ellie, Kamahlie, Leo, Samuel, Corey, Daisy, Esmae, Luna and Darcie.



Netball

On Thursday 20  March, Queensgate hosted a cluster event for the Island Netball
competition. Five teams all played each other, including two of our own, for a chance to
go through to the Island Finals. Both teams played exceptionally well, improving their
game throughout. Queensgate A had some great results; two wins, a draw and a loss.
This put them 3  place overall. Well done A team. 

th
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Queensgate B grew in confidence from the first match and gelled really well as a team,
with an incredible run of one draw and four wins, they came 1  place overall and
secured their place in the Island Finals in May. Well done B team.

st

2024 Sports Awards Evening

On the evening of Thursday 27
Queensgate’s Year 4 cup team
attended an Awards event as they
were nominated for a team award.
They faced other teams from a
variety of sports across the Island.
This was what was read out by the
presenter: Queensgate have had a
very proud tradition of giving all
pupils a chance to compete both
competitively and in festival/PEACH
events. It hasn’t always been about
the winning, although there have
been some successes. This Year 4
team were a real mixture of skill,
determination and desire and these
ingredients carried them to a
deserved, if not surprising, IOW Cup
victory. Well done Queensgate.
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Although pipped to the post by Shalf leet
Primary’s team, Queensgate came a
commendable joint second - a marvellous
achievement - well done boys.



Bio Diversity Group

On Tuesday the Bio Diversity Group received their raised beds and archway from Care
in the Garden https://www.careinthegarden.com/. 

The next step will be to visit the Care in the Garden centre to select the plants they
need to fill the beds.



What’s for lunch next week ...

What’s for lunch after Easter ...

Please note that Monday 21  April is a bank holiday - Monday’s menu will be served on
Tuesday, then menu will be as above from Wednesday 23rd

st



Free School Meals - A Message from the Local Authority

As you may be aware, the end date for the Universal Credit roll out in relation to Free
School Meal eligibility is coming up very soon, 31st March 2025. Therefore, we wanted
to provide an update around Free School Meals moving forwards. 
 
Due to this roll out, all students who were eligible on the 1st April 2018 or who have
become eligible since that date and prior to 31st March 2025, will remain eligible under
something called Transitional Protection. This means, regardless of any change in
circumstances, these students will remain eligible until the end of their current phase
of education. For example, for those students currently in Year 6 or 11, eligibility will
end 31st July 2025, those in Year 5 or 10, eligibility will end 31st July 2026 and so on. 
 
Anyone who applies and becomes eligible from the 1st April 2025, will not be protected
and eligibility will be reviewed on an annual basis. This review will take place during
the Summer holidays and parents of those students who are no longer entitled will be
contacted. If you believe they should still be eligible, you will be asked to re-apply via
the link on our website (Free school meals), in time for the new school year. This
review process will also apply to all students who have reached the end of their
Transitional Protection.
 
As a reminder, with this review process coming back into being, it is even more
important to ask those parents of children who have moved from Mainland Schools or
Lanesend Primary to re-apply through us as the Local Authority.

https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools/free-school-meals/#:~:text=Free%20school%20meals%20for%20reception,as%20well%20as%20maintained%20schools.


Best wishes,
 
 

Samantha Sillito 
Headteacher  

Have a lovely weekend!

Attendance
 

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.18%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 94.36%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KA with 96.12% 
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6TM with 98.33%

 
 

Happy Easter!

There will not be a newsletter
next week, so I will take this
opportunity this opportunity to
wish you a very happy Easter.










